

11 May 2022

Dear Resident/Business,

Buses replacing trains on the Lilydale Line 19 -23 May 2022.

With the new Mooroolbark and Lilydale stations and car parks open, we're focusing on finishing works in the rail corridor and station precincts.

Works on the Manchester Road and Maroondah Highway Level Crossing Removal Project are being carried out with COVIDSafe plans in place to help protect workers and the community. For more information about coronavirus (COVID-19), please visit <u>coronavirus.vic.gov.au</u>.

Upcoming works

From **Thursday 19 May** to **Monday 23 May 2022**, we will be working 24 hours a day to safely carry out work within the rail corridor and around both the Mooroolbark and Lilydale station precincts to progress track, station, communications and signalling works.

Changes to the way you travel

While we undertake these works, there will be some changes to the way you travel.

Transport	Planned travel changes
Lilydale Line services	Buses replace trains between Ringwood and Lilydale from 8.30pm Thursday 19 May to last service Monday 23 May. Bus replacement service stops will operate at: • the new Lilydale Station bus interchange on William Street East • the new Mooroolbark Station bus interchange on Brice Avenue. Please allow extra time when planning your journey during this period. For more information on rail disruptions, please head to http://www.ptv.vic.gov.au .
Car parks	The west and east car parks at Lilydale will remain open. At Mooroolbark, the ground level car park on the east side, behind the multi-deck car park, will be closed from Thursday 19 May to Monday 23 May . All other car parks, including the multi-deck car park, will remain open.
Roads	Maroondah Highway and Manchester Road will remain open to traffic, with the following impacts: Intermittent lane closures Reduced speed limits.





What to expect

- Increased noise, light and vibration during the 24/7 works from **Thursday 19 May** to **Tuesday 24 May 2022** due to the operation of heavy machinery including excavators, cranes, rollers, trucks and light towers.
- An increased number of delivery and construction vehicles accessing the site compounds and the rail corridor via access points, leading up to and during the works.
- Traffic management and pedestrian detours to safely guide vehicles and pedestrians around work areas.

Keeping in touch

If you have any questions or concerns about these works or the Manchester Road and Maroondah Highway Level Crossing Removal Project please contact the Level Crossing Removal Project 24/7 Contact Centre on **1800 105 105** or contact@levelcrossings.vic.gov.au.

Kind Regards,

The Manchester Road and Maroondah Highway Level Crossing Removal Project Team



